Minutes for the CEPP meeting of September 28, 2011

 
In attendance: Michael Arnush, Logan Brenner (student representative), Rochelle Calhoun, Janet Casey, Rubén Graciani, Chris Kopec, Susan Kress, and Josh Ness (Chair).
1. The minutes from the meeting on Sept 21 were inspected and approved.

2. The meeting was dominated by a vigorous and productive discussion regarding the content of the charge for a Transition and Transformation working group. 

3. CEPP discussed whether the prospective working group should be charged with making recommendations regarding educational policies that relate to Transition and Transformation versus collecting information to inform subsequent decisions and recommendations.

4. Individual members in CEPP articulated their opinions regarding the ability of CEPP to create a subcommittee that included members selected by CEPP.  CEPP as a whole agreed that conversations regarding ability might be supplanted by discussions regarding the wisdom of acting in a particular fashion.  

5. Several models for the composition of the working group were discussed, including: CEPP selected from all college (in consultation with FEC), CEPP selected from volunteers derived from a Willingness to Serve (in consultation with FEC), FEC selected from volunteers derived from a Willingness to Serve (in consultation with CEPP), faculty elected volunteers, and CEPP itself (or some subset of CEPP) acting as the working group. All of the alternatives include some representation of CEPP on the eventual working group.

6. The Chair drew attention to the term “consultation”, and the varied interpretations of that term.  Within the context of recent conversations with FEC and others, consultation refers to the acts of seeking and providing feedback.   

7. CEPP expressed enthusiasm for considering the prospect of a subset of CEPP acting as the Transition and Transformation working group, and proposed to continue that discussion with an additional meeting and/or online discussion between the Sept 28 and Oct 5 meeting.

8. The meeting was adjourned at 9:45.

Respectfully submitted by Josh Ness

